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This fall, our community volunteers and Edible 
Landscaping Learning by Leading™ students 
have been busy redesigning and planting the 
Good Life Garden. Thanks to the support of 
members like you during our “GATEway to 
Edible Campus” community campaign in May, 
we are transforming the garden to a place 
where we can educate the public about food 
insecurity, food production, and food safety.

Since 2008, this garden, located in the court-
yard of the Robert Mondavi Institute for Wine 
and Food Science, has been a popular venue 
for high-profile events thanks to the gorgeous, 
ever-changing edible landscape. A little over 
a year ago, many of the edible demonstration 
planting beds were removed to prepare for an 
innovative rainwater-harvesting project. This 
gave us an opportunity to re-envision the gar-
den with campus partners including the Robert 
Mondavi Institute for Wine and Food Science 
(encompassing the Honey and Pollination 
Center and the Olive Center) and the academic 
departments of Food Science and Technology 
and Viticulture and Enology.

The overarching vision of the Good Life Garden 
is to communicate the important connection 
between good food, good health, and a healthy 
environment. When approaching the redesign, 
our primary goals were to ensure that the new 
garden built in community and volunteer en-
gagement, student leadership and learning op-
portunities and highlighted the academic work 

done by departments that surround the garden. 
Like our other GATEways Gardens throughout 
campus, we want this garden to be a showcase 
of our campus’s academic expertise, a resource 
for student learning, and a place for community 
engagement. 

To define the areas earmarked for student 
learning, we reserved all of the garden’s raised 
planting beds for Edible Landscaping Learn-
ing by Leading™ interns. Since school resumed 
in September, the student interns have been 
working on bed prep, turning, composting, and 
transplanting. Towards the end of the fall quar-
ter, the students filled the beds with a plethora 
of cool season crops including broccoli, kale, 
Swiss chard, leeks, parsley, and lettuce, which 
upon harvest, will be donated to The Pantry or 
Aggie Compass – student-run services provid-
ing basic necessi¬ties for students at no cost. 

 “We learn by doing,” said Edible Landscaping 
student co-coordinator Aina Smart Truco. “We 
immerse our interns in the garden and ask them 
to take on responsibilities including watering, 
weeding, and tending to these spaces.” “I’ve 
learned a lot about efficient workday manage-
ment, and being flexible when things don’t 
work out,” shared Marjorie Rhodes, the team’s 
other student co-coordinator. 

Down the line, the team plans to collaborate 
with other Learning by Leading™ students to 
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Healthy Living and Community Engagement  
on Display in the Good Life Garden
Stacey Parker, GATEways Horticulturist

Edible Landscaping 
interns pose with 
community volunteers in 
the Good Life Garden on 
a planting day.
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DONOR SPOTLIGHT

Carol Benedetti

The UC Davis Arboretum and Public 
Garden would not be the beautiful, 
idyllic, and innovative space we all 
know and love if it were not for those 
who help us ensure its prosperity. 
We are so grateful for the support of 
our donors like Carol Benedetti, who 
generously offer us their time, financial 
support, and so much more. 

Carol is a UC Davis alumnus and has 
seen the Arboretum grow to the hub 
of ecological diversity we see today. 
She has thoroughly enjoyed watching 
it become a place where “anyone can 
come to learn about plants or just be 
curious,” and it is one of her favorite 
places. A longtime volunteer with a 
passion for gardening, Carol has vol-
unteered on teams that garden in the 
Mary Wattis Brown Garden and East 
Asian Collection, and is now working 
on transforming the Good Life Garden. 
In addition, Carol is helping ensure 
the future of the Arboretum and Public 
Garden by including a gift in her estate 
plans.

From all of us at the Arboretum and 
Public Garden: Thank you Carol, for 
your time and generosity! 
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develop educational materials about 
their work. In the coming months, these 
student leaders will be taking their 
expertise to campus, assisting other 
Edible Campus sites with their garden 
management. 

The remaining in-ground beds in the 
Good Life Garden will feature lower-
maintenance perennial edibles in-
cluding herbs like thyme, oregano, 
pineapple guava, stevia, rhubarb, and 
artichoke, some of which also serve to 
attract pollinators. By containing the 
annuals in the raised beds and plant-
ing perennials in the ground, we will 
be able to better regulate water use 
and maintain the aesthetic appeal of 
the garden throughout the year. In the 

future, we plan to add additional trees to 
the garden’s small but mature orchard 
including almond, peach, apricot, and 
even grape vines. All of these plants 
are quintessentially Californian, and can 
serve as teaching resources for UC Da-
vis students studying Food Science and 
Technology and Viticulture and Enology 
in the surrounding departments. 

Our work in the Good Life Garden would 
not be possible without the support of 
our campus partners, Seeds of Change, 
MARI (Mars Advanced Research Insti-
tute), Mars, Incorporated, and our gener-
ous campaign donors. We look forward 
to continuing to share our progress with 
you, and hope you will stop by the gar-
den to see our students and volunteers 
in action!
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Bottom photo: Staff and community 
volunteers in the Good Life Garden 
on a workday.

Top photo: Stacey Parker, GATEways Horticulturist, cross checks her 
planting plan while Carol Benedetti, one of our amazing community 
volunteers, plants perennials in the Good Life Garden.



Oak-Tober Comes to a Close
Emily Griswold, Director of GATEways Horticulture and Teaching Gardens

Over 250 oak experts and enthusiasts from 20 
countries and 23 states converged in October at 
UC Davis for the largest ever International Oak 
Society Conference. 

85 presenters approached the conference theme, 
“Adapting to Climate Change–Oak Landscapes 
of the Future,” from their diverse perspectives, 
looking at urban and wildland settings around the 
world with viewpoints including practical, theo-
retical, social and cultural. We introduced confer-
ence attendees to our Living Landscape Adapta-
tion Plan, which will be charting the future course 
of campus tree canopy management with climate 
change through the end of this century. Our staff 
also hosted a variety of tours that highlighted the 
range of oak landscapes on campus and in the 
region.

Peter J. Shields Oak Grove was a hub for com-
munity engagement on Oak Discovery Day, a free 
public event organized by our Learning by Lead-
ing™ students. Several Arboretum and Public Gar-
den staff and volunteers helped prepare Shields 
Oak Grove for the festivities with 180 cubic yards 

of new mulch, 50 
new plant labels, 
extensive tree 
pruning, hundreds 
of new understory 
plants, and a fresh 
coating of decom-
posed granite 
on the trails. The 
next time you visit 
Shields Oak Grove, be sure to pick up our new 
student-created self-guided tour brochure to 
learn more about this global collection.

Putting on the conference would not have 
been possible without the contributions of 
countless staff, students, and volunteers. It 
was an exciting opportunity to share our ex-
pertise and work with oaks and learn from oth-
ers around the world. We are looking forward 
to leveraging the new partnerships and con-
nections that will enhance staff development, 
our oak collection growth, and our support for 
oak research and conservation for many years 
to come.

Arboretum and Public Garden Staff Collaborate with 
State Leaders on California Biodiversity Initiative
Mary Burke, Director of Conservation and Environmental Leadership

California is home to more species of plants and animals than 
any other state in the country. Just days before the Global 
Climate Action Summit in mid-Sep-
tember, Governor Jerry Brown signed 
an executive order directing the De-
partment of Food and Agriculture and 
the Department of Fish and Wildlife 
to work together to restore habitats 
in order to protect the diverse plants, 
animals and ecosystems in Califor-
nia which are threatened by climate 
change. The order also establishes 
September 7 as California Biodiver-
sity Day each year. 

In addition, the Governor released 
the California Biodiversity Initiative, 
a roadmap to help agencies and 
communities work together to save 
California’s unique plants, animals 
and ecosystems. At the Governor’s 
request, the 2018-19 state budget 
also included a new allocation of $2.5 
million to launch this California Bio-

diversity Initiative in partnership with tribal groups, educators 
and researchers, the private sector, philanthropic groups and 

landowners. Arboretum and Public 
Garden staff members Dr. Shan-
non Still and I were both involved 
for close to a year in a series of 
advisory meetings with the Gover-
nor’s team. These sessions brought 
together ecologists and botanists 
from across the state to draft the 
original charter documents and 
recommendations for this important 
California Biodiversity Initiative.

Much work obviously lies ahead, 
but we are excited about being part 
of a much wider collaborative effort 
across the state to increase public 
understanding of and support for 
the incredible beauty and richness 
of the California flora, and the many 
unique birds, insects, and wildlife 
that depend upon it.

Mary Burke (fourth from left) poses with Dr. David Ackerly (UC 
Berkeley), Dr. Erika Zavaleta (UC Santa Cruz), Governor Jerry 
Brown, Todd Keeler-Wolf (CA Department of Fish and Wildlife) 
and Dan Glusencamp (California Native Plant Society).

Pre-conference Sierra Nevada tour.

Oak Discovery Day participants explore 
Shields Oak Grove with the new student-
created self-guided tour.
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Scenes from Fall Events

COMMUNITY SUPPORT HELPS STUDENTS LEAD

Consider a Gift to the Friends Year-End Appeal
“Empowering others, 
especially our youth, is 
integral to a success-
ful and sustainable 
world,” Amber Medina, 
’19, student co-coordi-
nator of the Arboretum 
Ambassador team of 
Learning by Leading™.

The Arboretum and 
Public Garden’s 
student internship 
program, Learning by 
Leading™, has grown 
over the last decade 
from one team of stu-
dents focused on pub-
lic programs to nine teams of students 
– over 100 students total – working with 
our expert staff to address the challeng-
ing environmental issues of our time: 
climate change, habitat destruction and 
species extinction, among others. 

You can see the 
impact of our Learn-
ing by Leading™ 
interns each time you 
visit the plant sales 
or gardens. Some 
of their leadership 
projects this year 
include: renovating 
the Good Life Gar-
den as a sustainable 
edible demonstration 
garden (with produce 
donated to help stu-
dents in need), creat-
ing new self-guided 
resources to high-
light key scientific 

plant collections and showcase gardens 
that illustrate sustainable best prac-
tices, and organizing free community 
education events such as Oak Discov-
ery Day. Through these varied activi-
ties, students are gaining the practical 

knowledge and the leadership skills to 
tackle environmental challenges today 
so they can become the environmental 
leaders, teachers and decision-makers 
of the future.  

Support from Friends members and oth-
er community and foundation partners 
is what keeps the Learning by Leading™ 
program growing. Consider making a 
gift during the Friends of the UC Davis 
Arboretum and Public Garden Annual 
Appeal. Your gift will help us expand 
the Learning by Leading™ internship to 
impact more students next year. 

Thank you for helping our Learning by 
Leading™ students, like Amber, improve 
our community today and become the 
environmental leaders for tomorrow. 
Mail your gift in the envelope located in 
this newsletter or make a gift online at: 
give.ucdavis.edu/AARB/AA00001

1.	 Marjorie Rhodes (front right), co-coordinator for 
the Learning by Leading™ Edible Landscaping 
program, together with her team, plants 
cool season crops in the Salad Bowl Garden 
outside the Plant and Environmental Sciences 
building. The campus community is invited to 
partake in harvesting this produce when it’s 
ready to eat. 

2.	 The student-created floating island located 
towards the west end of the Arboretum 
Waterway draws a variety of wildlife including 
turtles, egrets, mallards, wood ducks and 
geese. Here, a heron takes respite on the 
flora-covered patch. 

3.	 In October, Sudwerk Brewing Co. held a 
fundraiser to support the Friends of the UC 
Davis Arboretum and Public Garden. Members 
of the public were invited to try the Arboretum-
and-Public-Garden-inspired pilsner called, “The 
Accidental Gardener” while participating in oak 
gall and acorn grinding demonstrations. 

4.	 Attendees at Oak Discovery Day learned 
about the diversity of oaks found in the Peter J. 
Shields Oak Grove, discovered more about the 
variety of acorns growing here, participated in 
multisensory workshops and more. 

5.	 In collaboration with UC Davis Staff and 
Faculty Health and Well-being, we offer a 
series of Nature Rx programs throughout 
fall during the lunch hour. Here, participants 
display the watercolor art they created with 
the help of Chip Sullivan, faculty member in 
landscape architecture.

1

2

3

54

Amber Medina, ’19
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plant sales
 

Member Appreciation Sale
Saturday, March 9 
9–11 am Members only,  
11 am–1 pm Open to the 
public

Public Sales 
9 am–1 pm
Saturdays – April 6, April 27, May 11

Members always save 10%  
on every purchase!
Not a member?  
Join online, at the door or call ahead!

Arboretum Teaching Nursery 
Garrod Drive, UC Davis 
arboretum.ucdavis.edu 

music & wellness
 

Folk Music  
Jam Sessions
Fridays, January 11 & 25; 
February 8 & 22;  
March 8 & 22, noon–1 pm
Wyatt Deck

Folk musicians are invited to bring their 
acoustic instruments and play together 
informally over the lunch hour. All skill levels 
are welcome, and listeners are invited. 

Relax and Unwind  
with Nature Rx
Saturday, March 2,  
11 am–1 pm
Arboretum Gazebo 

Find balance with all-ages yoga, watercolor 
painting, tea sampling and more.

all-ages programs

Birds in Davis
The Inside Scoop (indoors)
January 12, 10–11:30 am
Arboretum Headquarters

Out and About (outdoors)
January 13, 10–11:30am 
Arboretum Headquarters

Docent and birding enthusiast Lois 
Richter shares her “Winter Birds in Davis” 
presentation. 

Natural Tie-Dye 
Saturday, January 19,  
1–3 pm 
Wyatt Deck
Rain location: 146 
Environmental Horticulture

Give your own light-colored fabrics a bright 
boost by learning the art of eco-friendly 
tie-dye. 

Delights from  
Down Under
February 2, 10–11 am
Arboretum GATEway Garden

Tour our collection of winter-blooming plants 
from Australia and New Zealand.

Biodiversity  
Museum Day
Saturday, February 16,  
9 am–4 pm 
biodiversitymuseumday.
ucdavis.edu

Join this popular, all-ages open house 
featuring 12 university museums. Find us at 
the Good Life Garden from 9 am–1 pm.

Native Californian 
Elderberry  
Flute-making 
Workshop
Sunday, February 24,  
1–3 pm 
146 Environmental Horticulture 

Learn the Native Californian custom of 
making and playing elderberry flutes.

guided tours

Wednesday Walks 
with Warren
January 9, February 13, 
noon
Arboretum Gazebo

March 13, noon
Arboretum Headquarters

Join Superintendent Emeritus Warren 
Roberts for an always-engaging, seasonally 
updated tour.

Amazing Acacias
Saturday, February 23, 
2 pm
Putah Creek Lodge

Take in the spectacular 
winter display of acacias 
from around the world on this guided tour.

learn & shop classes

February 13  
Shape and Texture for 
Garden Impact

February 26  
Spring Plant Sale Sneak 
Preview

March 12 
Herbs and Veggies;  
Creating Your Edible Garden

March 19  
Make Your Garden Pop for  
Pollinators

10 am–noon
Arboretum Teaching Nursery
Tickets: $18+ General/$12+ Friends Members

Join expert staff from the Arboretum and 
Public Garden’s horticulture teams for a 
75-90 minute workshop, followed by private 
shopping time in the Nursery. Class size is 
limited and pre-registration is required. To 
purchase tickets, visit our website or call 
(530) 752-4880.

Winter 2019 GATEways Events
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REDBUD CIRCLE
Thomas & Gretchen Griswold
John & Lynne Morgan

SEQUOIA CIRCLE
Terry Davison
Carol Jewell
Mont Hubbard & Lyn Taylor

VALLEY OAK CIRCLE
Elaine Franco
Kathy Greenhalgh
Patrick & Suzie Hunt
Robert M. Murphey
Ellen Helm & Kathleen O’Kelly
Carol & Gerhard Parker
Dana and John Richards
Bill & Nancy Roe
Isabel Shaskan
Yin & Elizabeth Yeh

MANZANITA CIRCLE
Pat Alfors
John & Marsha Anderson
Linda Barrett
Kathy & Donald Bers
Karen & Mark Bowers
Dorothy Brandon
Florence & Bill Breidenbach
Edith Brennan
Melissa Browne
Jennifer Byberg
Debbie Covert
Kirsten Dahl
Les & Mary De Wall
Laurie Schuler-Flynn & Amy 

DelBondio
Martha & Michael Dragoo
Randy Beaton and Sidney England
Jaime Ordonez & Carmia Feldman
Curtis Fritz
Myra & Richard Gable
Jeff Jacobs & Margaret Gentzel
Laura Goble
Jeffrey & Sandra Granett
Mary Graziose
Janet C. Hamilton
Lori & John Hansen
James Harding
Bruce Hartsough & Marjorie 

Maxwell-Hartsough
Judy Hecomovich
Norman, Diana & Sarah Kado
Jean Landeen
Melanie Loo

Patricia & Robert Lufburrow
Joncarlo & Jami Mark
Teruko Matsumura
Leslie & Mike Maulhardt
Scott Chan & Vicki Moore
Annette Sato & Alan Nobunaga
Robert & Roswita D. Norris
Doug Krause & Martha Ozonoff
Carlos Reyes & Amy Ponsetti
Fred and Martha Rehrman
Katharine & Frank Severson
Sunny Shine
Don & Audrey Stoye
Donine Hedrick and David Studer
Tom Geiger & Jane Takenouchi
Robert Taylor
Barbara Todd
Marion Warner
Bruce & Bev Watros
Lyle Wilen
Kathi Timmons & Rick Williams
Jerry & Toni Yaffe
Bob & Liz Young

FAMILY
Sally & James Barrett
Rachel Barton
Shirley & Glen Baxter
Randy Blake
Robert & Jean Bonar
Lisa Boyce
Bob & Tamre Burns
Michael Maria & Jovina Buscagan
Liz & Christopher Cheechov
Jim & Elaine Cheney
Elizabeth Wierenga and Michael 

Collins
Michelle & Randy Davis
Barbara DeBruler
Ann Denvir
Brent & Dorothy Dichter
Helene & Victor Dillard
Stephanie & Jennifer Dungan
Doug Kelt & Victoria Dye
Ronald Ekelund
Shannon Lynch & Akif Eskalen
David Thompson & Ann Evans
Cherryl & Sylvia Funelas
Marcelia Lewis & Michael Goodwin
Robin Affrime and Jim Gray
Helen Gunther & Steven Haggblade
Gary Thompson & Noble Hamilton
Raymond & Ell Hannan
Robert Bowden & Carrie Hanson
Randall McRee & Sangye Hawke

Anne & Dave Hawke
Tom and Faye Hendricks
Rebecca Hersch & Robert 

Hoberman
Neil Willits & Carole Hom
Araceli Iketani
Jan & George Inglish
Naheem Akhtar & Kairi Kaarus
Beth & Stephen Kaffka
Robert & Cathryn Kerr
Donald & Cathy Korff
Janet & Joe Krovoza
Richard & Julia Kulmann
Ken & Gaby Levine
Mark & Lorene Liebert
Keith & Odette Madriago
Patrick & Berit McCuen
Marsha & Stephen McDaniel
Mike Smith & Catherine McGuire
Leslie & Sal Morales
Susan & Bruce Muramoto
James & Maxine Musick
Mary & Jeff Nauer
Leslie Hartzell & Gordon Nishida
Mary Jenkins & Terrence O’Brien
Amy Orellana
Marcy Cravat & Curt Overway
Diane & Jon Parro
Larry Pell
Kelly & Loadel Piner
Christine & Jeff Pinnow
Billie Prestel
Adrien Zibler & Michelle Quinton
Amy Kline & Joseph Reeker
Michael Wright and Pamela Rhodes
Dana Drennan and David Rice
David & Jeannette Robertson
Adolf Gore & Stephanie Robinson
Robert Ward & Patricia Roca
Robert & Linda Rodden
Susan Rode
Grace & John Rosenquist
Kathleen & Doug Ross
Kathy & Tony Ruiz
Jim & Claudia Sandberg-Larsen
Ernest Tomassilli & Judi Schafer
Sonia Eliseo & Patricia Schink
Marilyn Tannenbaum & John 

Steadman
Allen Bohnert & Margo Surovik-

Bohnert
Mary & David Taormino
Dorothea & Ryan Taylor
Peter Wainwright & Carolyn 

Teragawa
Tyree Mack & Brenden Tu

Debra Warwick
Claudia Smith & Katherine Watson
Ron West
Michael Barbour and Valerie 

Whitworth
Carson & Krista Wilcox
Loren Metzger & Linda Woolfenden
Bill Yeates
Jeffrey & Elaine Yee
Pamela Seid & JoAnn Yee
Elizabeth Frawley & Gary Zamzow

INDIVIDUAL
Ronald Adams
Constance Alexich
Ruth Amaral
Scott Anderson
Kwabena Asante
Natalie Audage
Sharath Babu
Kim Peoples Bacon
Pat Bailey
Monica Ballyurban
Leslye Barkey
Gayle Barry
Keith Barton
Karen Basso
Linda Baumann
Sheila Beauchamp
Ann Beinhorn
Lorna Belden
Betty Benson
Karen Bjork
Meg Bland
Gerhard Bock
Liz Boettmer
Kristine Boheim
Salwa Bojack
Marcia Booth
Carlos Borges
Julie Bossuyt
Fran Bowman
Mark Bowman
Bonnie Bradt
Mary Brewer
Rachel Brownsey
Deborah Bruns
Cheryl Buckwalter
Stan Bunce
David Bunn
Meredith Burns
Ann Burris
Brian Butzin
Betsy Buxton
Barb Byron

Angela Cabigas
Tina Cahill
Bunny Callahan
Roberta Campbell
Michelle Cardenas
Joyce Carlson
Maria Carpenter
Lori Carrigan
Jacqueline Castanon
Christine Catlin
Karen Cecchi
Frank Chan
Thomas Chin
Nancy Cisneros
Dan Clippinger
Christine Cocanour
Liz Colby
Paul Concannon
Leslie Cooper
Patrick Cosgrove
Carole Cox
Steven Culberson
Jacqueline Day
Karin DeVarenner
Glorya Diaz
Faye Dixon
Charles Donaldson
Anna Dove
Carolyn Doyle
Margaret Dugan
Lucinda Duim
Janice Duran
Georgann Eberhardt
Patricia Echevarria
Betty Elasowich
Christine Facciotti
Alan Fishleder
Judith Flynn
Nancy Foster
Susan Furnas
Joy Futrell
Kim Gallagher
Ricci Gay
Carolyn Geng
Lizzie Giles
Paul Gillot
Jesse Gipe
Ruben Gonzales
Phyllis Graham
Melanie Graham
Elaine Graham
Patty Gray
Mark Grote
Jodi Guenter
Benjamin Guterman
Gin Hall

We strive to acknowledge your gifts accurately. Please notify us of any corrections.

ENDOWMENT GIFTS
Maus Family Fund
Shirley Maus
 
FOUNDATION GIFTS
For Mary Wattis Brown Garden of 
California Native Plants
J & M Foundation

For Learning by Leading Program
Stuart Foundation
 
CORPORATE PARTNER
For Learning by Leading Program
Cagwin and Dorward
 

BENCH DEDICATIONS 
In Honor of Victor & Laura Adint 
Victor & Laura Adint

In Honor of Desmond & Julia Jolly
Desmond & Julia Jolly

In Memory of Shu Geng 
Carolyn Geng

In Memory of  Chiyoko & James Kado 
and Anna Jane & Goichi Kawahara
Clarence & Barbara Kado
 
TILE DEDICATIONS
In Memory of Larry R. Teuber, Ph.D.
Suzanne Teuber
 
In Memory of Trish Bruga
T.S. & K.D. Glide Foundation

TRIBUTE GIFTS
In Honor of Warren Roberts 
Ellen Carlson

In Memory of Trish Bruga 
Daisy Mah

In Memory of David Osuga 
Betty Berteaux

In Memory of Georgie Waugh 
Katherine & G. James West

In Memory of Frances “Chirp” Winter 
Katherine & G. James West
 

FRIENDS ANNUAL FUND
In Memory of Phil & Ann Aines 
Roger & Amy Aines

In Memory of Tula Bear 
Lynn Lem

RESTRICTED GIFTS
Kelly & Sandy Harcourt
Shirley Maus
 
UNRESTRICTED GIFTS
Wesley Ebert
Tré & Jim Frane
Katherine Lee
Beatrice McCrea
Wendy Swenson
John Vankat

Thank You Donors! August – October 2018



Ann Hallisey
Darleen Halsted
Lorie Hammond
Emily Hanchett
Marylee Hardie
Cheryll Hare
Stephanie Hargrave
Kurt Harper
Caroline Harris
Sandra Hart
Christine Hawkins
Kathy Hebbeler
Jane Heinig
Lauren Hendrickson
Mark Henwood
Eugene Michael Hewitt
Carol Hillhouse
Casey Hoffman
Kathleen Holder
Linda Hornstein
Sharon Hughes
Mark Huising
Sara Hunt
Nathan Hvidster
Gayle Ioakimedes
Christa Jackson
Paulina Jacobs
Spencer Jang
Christopher Jannusch
Rachel Johnson
Elizabeth Johnson
Jennifer Jones
Sue Jordan
Anita Jordan
Jaunita Joy
Elizabeth Ann Kaelin
Jean Kareofelas
Martin Keck
Erik Keethe
Ray Kelley
Melissa Kelly
Diane Kerr
Heloisa Kinder
Lucille King
Lynn King
Mary Kline
Brian Knapp
Steven Knapp
Shari Koepplin
Robin Kulakow
Judi Kusnick
Leslie Kuss
Gayna Lamb-Bang
Barbara Leach
Judy Leatherman
Marshall Lee
Peggy Lehman
Riverwood Homeowners 

Assn., Lilla Strauch
Steve Lilley
Kristi Link-Crosier
Althea Locaria
Gary Lowe
Nancy Lower
Aarti Ludramaniam
Daisy Mah
Cheryl Mahoney
Sherry Maltby
Bonita Martin-Jones
Roy Marubayashi
Ross Masaki
Aerin Matern
Ellyn Mavalwalla
Dawn Mayer
Meg McAneny
Mary Alice McClarin
Kathy McClean
Jane McKendry
Kely McKeown
Kristin McMillan
Diana Mejia-Chartrand
Arlinda Menard
Carol Meredith
Marti Meyer
Robert Meyers
Kathleen Middings
John S. Miller
Donna Mitten
Christine Molina
John Moore
Deborah Morales
Michelle Morriss
Donna Moyer

Nancy Mulcahy
Diane Muller
Mary Munoz
Christie Munson
Carol Murphy
Mike Murray
Katherine Nejedlo
Joyce Neufeld
Robert Nevraumont
James Newman
Taylor Nonato
Kerry Noon
Joyce O’Leary
Linda Odello
Marcia Ohanian
Rachel Okrent
Julie Osborn
Marina Oshana
Carol Oxford
Robin Parer
Charla Parker
Lisa Paterson
Sharon Patrician
Paul Patterson
Cynthia Pauley
Maria Pederson
Allan Peoples
Kay Perkins
Betsy Peterson
Jackie Pisenti
Jackie Pisenti
Tera Pitman
Pamela Polakoff
Stephen Potenza
Kate Prien
Brian Pyle
Kelley Queale
Rhonda Reed
Marcia Reemts
Cathy Reiner
Patricia Rhodes
Beth Richtman
Lee Riggs
Jane Robb
Anne Rogers
Laura Rogers
Lisa Rose
Daydre Roser
Marcus Royce-Fulton
Marty Rubio
Daniel Russell
Sandra Salazar
Sherri Sandberg
Linda Sanford
Christy Santos
Don Saylor
Candice Schaer
Jana Schmitt
Ann Seltzer
Christy Serrato
Ann Seymour
Carol Shearly
Meg Sheldon
Elizabeth Sheldon
Mary Ann Shuller
Roberta Silveira
Corrine Singleton
Judy Singleton
Donna Skeen
Teresa Smanio
Joan Ann M. Smith
Nancy Smith
Adrianne Smits
Alana Spenser
Teri Spiritosanto
Mary Sprifke
Tony Staed
Kim Steinmann
Lance Stevens
Kathleen Stock
Kathy Stoner
Sharon Strauss
Josh Sturgis
Binuta Sudhakaran
Joan Swanson
Joyce Tamanaha-Ho
Jane Taylor
Carol Teague
Suzanne Teuber
Leah Theis
Kim Thomson
Jim Thorne
Crystal Tobias

Paige Tommeraason
Linda Torres
Elizabeth Traylor
Peter Tucker
Joe Turkovich
Jeff Utberg
Colleen Valentine
Caroline Van Bokkelen
Janet Patten- Veeck
Stacey Vetter
Lorraine Visher
Annalise VonderEmbse
Pat Voss
Glen Walker
Linda Wallace
Debra Warady
Pris Ward
Sanine Watkins
Sara Watterson
Susan Weber
Pei ling Wei
Wendy Weidenman
Karen Weigt
Dmaris Whitehill
David Wilkinson
Louise Wilson
Dorothy Winter
Jean Witzman
Paula Woelfel
Lois Wolk
Parastoo Yaghnaee
Angelina Yoon
Natalie Zeek

STUDENT
Lauren Adams
Laili Attai
Scott Begneski
Maria Bellamacina
Kathryn Blankenship
Leyla Cabugos
Jillian Cellucci
Amanda Chen
Kiana Choubak
Jessica Colvin
Josephine Crosby
Rachel Danielson
Kelsey DeRose
Tromp Do
Pardis Farid
Mojgan Fischer
Kailey Flynn
Kelsey Fortune
Gareth Gabb
Sarah Gaffney
Clinton Gibson
Johnny Greavu
Alex Gulachesnki
Ianiey Hauschildt
Thomas Hollins
Andrea Hsieh
Marissa Jacquemin
Helyn Kim
Leanne Kleinsmith
Hanna Koster
Lauren Kovanda
Priya Kshirsagar
Dongyun Li
Feifan Li
Cameron Long
Kevin Martinz
Melado McDonald
Sierra Messer
Jenny Mohn
T J Mulgrew
Adela Palominos
Nancy Saucedo
Erica Scaduto
Alex Schmidt
Kay Senn
Lauren Sharon
Riley Sholes
Joy Steinberg
Elena Suglia
Amy Tims
Joan Valdez
Tianyue Wang
Sierra Whitechurch-

Alysworth
Tingwei Zhang

Volunteer Positions Now 
Open, Apply by January 18
Would you like to spend more time outdoors? Would you like 
to learn more about the environment? Are you looking for a 
way to fulfill a New Year’s resolution to give back to the com-
munity? Consider volunteering with the UC Davis Arboretum 
and Public Garden! It’s a rewarding place to spend your time 
while learning new skills and meeting new people.

We are seeking new volunteers to join our gardening and land 
stewardship volunteer teams. Trainings will be offered this 
winter and include a combination of expert instruction and 
hands-on projects. There will be a $20 materials fee due at 
your team’s first scheduled training date.

Gardening Volunteers work in teams on Tuesday, Wednesday, 
Thursday, or Friday mornings to help maintain and beautify 
Arboretum and Public Garden landscapes. The majority of our 
gardens are sustainable ornamental gardens but there will 
also be volunteer work available in our greenhouse nursery 
facility.  Each team focuses on a different area; volunteers 
work in collaboration with horticultural staff. Training dates: 
Thursdays, January 31-March 7, 9 am–12 pm.

Land Stewardship Volunteers work on campus natural-
ized lands with staff on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. 
Projects include light construction, trail repair, native plant 
care, weed control, and a variety of equipment and power tool 
operation. Training dates: January 26, 27 or 28, 9 am–12 pm.

Plant Sale Support Volunteers work as a team to support our 
big Saturday plant sales 6-8 times a year and our weekday 
morning Learn & Shop events 1-3 times a month at the Arbore-
tum Teaching Nursery. Duties include overseeing plant count-
ing and cashier teams at our weekend sales and handling all 
customer service activities for our smaller sales. If you love 
organizing, have good attention to detail, enjoy interacting 
with customers and other volunteers and you are comfortable 
handling sales transactions, this would be a great team for 
you. Please note that a background check will be required. 
Training dates: Thursday, January 31, 9 am- 12 pm; Wednesday, 
February 13 and Tuesday, February 26, 9 am-12:30 pm.

Putah Creek Riparian Reserve Volunteers work with the 
Reserve Manager and Reserve Steward on Thursday mornings 
(Tuesdays might be a possibility too). Projects include con-
struction, farming, ranching, trail building and maintenance, 
weed control, and a variety of equipment and power tools 
operation including but not limited to tractors, ATV and small 
excavator, chainsaws and string trimmers. You will learn the 
nuts and bolts of wild land management. Note that this is a 
more labor intensive and physically demanding work. Training 
is on-going for this position and you can sign up to volunteer 
anytime.

Apply now! Applications are due Friday, January 18. The 
application form and more information are available on the 
Arboretum website at arboretum.ucdavis.edu. If you have 
questions, please contact Roxanne Loe at (530) 752-4880 or 
rgloe@ucdavis.edu.
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FRIENDS OF THE UC DAVIS  
ARBORETUM AND PUBLIC GARDEN
EXECUTIVE BOARD 2017–18

Ann Trump Daniel, President
Martha Rehrman, Secretary
Chuck Foster, Treasurer
Griselda Castro, Member at Large 
Christina Craig-Veit, Member at Large
Lois Crowe, Member at Large
Ann Filmer, Member at Large
Ernie Lewis, Member at Large
Warren Roberts, Member at Large

GATEWAYS PLANNING COUNCIL

Bret Hewitt, Chair
Davis Campbell
Jan Campbell
John Crowe
Lois Crowe
Bob Gregoire
Ernie Lewis
Mary Ann Lewis
Eldridge Moores, in memorium
Judy Moores
Rich Naval
Warren Roberts
Howard-Yana Shapiro
Nancy Shapiro

ARBORETUM AND PUBLIC GARDEN 
LEADERSHIP

Kathleen Socolofsky, Assistant Vice Chancellor  
and Director

Carmia Feldman, Assistant Director
Andrew Fulks, Assistant Director

Katherine Brafford 
Teralyn Butler 
Estrella Cruz 
Zachary Emerson 
Ryan Gooch 
Olivia Gray 
Mia Groff 
Jiahua Guo 
Connal Hart 
Levy Hernandez 
Kaylin Hui 
Rini Jablonski 
Manisha Koneru 
Noreen Mabini 
Benjamin Macy 
Elisabeth McAllister 

Amber Medina 
Raphael Quejado 
Cory Quon 
Shawn Reid 
Marjorie Rhodes 
Sarah Samdin 
Ellen Sanders-Raigosa 
Steffi Sin 
Truco Smart 
Taylor Smith 
Ali Soleimani 
Tiffani To 
Vanessa Verdugo 
Brady Wainio 
Amanda Wong 
Cameron Wong 

Dear Friends,

We have been enjoying a wet start to winter, which allows us to rely less on irriga-
tion and let the rain take over. After the fire and smoke in November, the rain also 
brings welcome relief. Our hearts go out to all our members and anyone in the cam-
pus and surrounding communities who were personally affected by the fires. 

Winter is a good time to reflect on the busy fall season, which was full of activity 
in the Good Life Garden. See our cover article to find out about all the work that 
has been done in this important garden since our GATEway to the Edible Campus 
Campaign last spring. We were also busy hosting the International Oak Society 
Conference in October (see page 3). It was thrilling to welcome hundreds of oak 
researchers and enthusiasts from around the world in an event that made us even 
more enthusiastic about oaks, if that’s possible!

We are also excited to announce our participation in the writing of the Governor’s 
California Biodiversity Initiative (see page 3). This is a huge step forward in helping 
to protect our state’s environmental resources, including native plants. Congratu-
lations to our staff members, Shannon Still and Mary Burke, for their work on this 
important initiative.

As always, we want to thank all our members and donors for the support they 
give us to take care of the collections and carry out our innovative work. This year, 
the Annual Appeal of the Friends of the UC Davis Arboretum and Public Garden 
will continue to support our Learning by Leading™ student leadership internship 
program (see page 4). Thank you to everyone who has already sent in a gift. If you 
would still like to donate, we invite you to send in a gift using the enclosed envelope 
or give online.

We invite you to take a look at the photos from some of our fall events (see page 4), 
join a winter event (see page 5) or enjoy a lovely winter walk in the gardens. Be sure 
to mark your calendar for our spring plant sales (see page 1). Also, we will be starting 
a new volunteer training class soon, so we hope you will consider applying to join 
one of our stellar volunteer teams (see page 7).


